HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building 
2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, March 22, 2011

5:30pm

In attendance were:
Michael Henry, Al Davis, John Ahlenius, Craig Supplee, Julie Eck, Lynn Moore, John Collison, Joe Poli, Jep Seman, C Brantigan

The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved as written.

St. Joseph Hospital Update:

Lynn Moore presented an excellent PowerPoint presentation on behalf of Exempla St. Joseph Hospital. She has provided a PDF file of the presentation which will be distributed as part of the minutes. Discussion centered on cleaning up the zoning of the property, the request for a view plane variance, the memorandum of understanding which applies to the old Children's Hospital parking structure and trees

Cleaning up the zoning

While this is illustrated in the PowerPoint presentation, the only possible cause for concern raised at the meeting is the plan to make 18th Ave. CMX 8 for a depth of 100 feet. This zoning allows support medical office use. It allows for retail use that's not allowed by CMP H. The impact on the townhouses is facing 18th West Lafayette needs to be modeled for the next meeting. Contact must be had with the homeowners association of that building.

View Plane Variance:

See the attachments, particularly the images in the PDF file and the justification abstracted from the St Joseph application.

Memorandum of understanding concerning the parking structure

This is very well presented in the PDF file 

Trees:

St Joseph has had an arborist evaluate all of the trees on its property, classifying them according to viability, health and transplant-ability. The plan is to relocate as many of the viable trees as possible that are in the way from construction

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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